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Seymour Conservation Commission/Aquifer Protection Agency
Thursday, June 6, 2013
Regular Meeting Minutes

Commission Members Present: Peter Jezierny, Chairman, John Hatfield, Steve Kulas, Al Cocchia, Robert Enquist, Jr.
Commission Members Absent: None
Others Present: Nafis & Young Representative, Eric Swift

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman at 6:30 P.M.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited

Motion to accept the minutes of the May 2, 2013 meeting by Mr. Kulas; Second by Mr. Hatfield Motion Passed
with all in Favor.

Fence across from Great Hill Reservoir

Fence repair estimates are about $1600.57. The chair passed around photos of the new damage to the site, where
there was more damage to the fence posts, and a gate is missing. An article was place in the newspaper with photo
and a police report as been filed. The commission discussed possible solutions to prevent further damage. One
idea was to look into the logistics of taking away the pump house or roof as it appears to be a means of access to
the lake. Mr. Swift will continue to investigate options. At this time was not recommended to continue with the
repair of the fence. Mr. Jezierny will be putting together a report to present to the Board of Selectman on the
issues occurring, and the steps taken to date. Tome Eighmie, Emergency Services Director, will be invited to the
September 2013 meeting to discuss the status of the dam.

Discussion of Forest Removal

Mr. Cocchia brought to the commission the name of Saugatuck Tree Services, if they wanted to take out the trees
or grind the branches, or have the fire department do a controlled burn. He will contact them for more
information.

T&M Paving is sitting as a site along the aquifer as a paving company at 292 Roosevelt Drive. A large garage
structure is present on the property. The commission will wait for information from Zoning before any action is

taken.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was presented by Mr. Cocchia; Second by Mr. Hatfield at 7:23.
The next meeting will take place on Thursday, September 5“‘, 2013.

Respectfully Submitted by:
Jay Hatfield
Recording Secretary



